PLANNING AND ZONING BOARD/ LOCAL PLANNING AGENCY MEMORANDUM #17-036

DATE:

July 14, 2017

TO:

City Commission

FROM:

Planning and Zoning Board/ Local Planning Agency

SUBJECT:

Proposed Repeal of Ordinance 2017-42 and Adoption of a Ban on Medical Marijuana

Related Businesses

At the meeting of the Planning and Zoning Board/ Local Planning Agency held on June 28, 2017, the Board considered a repeal of Ordinance 2017-42 which amended the Zoning Code regarding medical marijuana establishments. The proposed repeal was considered in conjunction with a proposed ban, as set forth in the Development Services Department Administrative Report No. 17-240.

The Board considered three options for a ban on Medical Marijuana related businesses, and a motion was made to recommend the adoption of a Text Amendment to 115.28 of the Code of Ordinances adding Section 115.28 Medical Marijuana.

With a vote of 4-2 for the repeal of the text amendments, it is the recommendation of the Board that Ordinance 2017-42 be repealed and a ban on Medical Marijuana related businesses be adopted by adding Section 115.28 Medical Marijuana.

Fred Stacer

Chairman

Planning and Zoning Board/ Local Planning Agency